
CEMETERY TRUSTEE MEETING 
FEBRUARY 10, 2012 

 
 
 
PRESENT:  Donald Burke, Janet Brown, Robert Gordon, Andrew Spielberger, Tim Redmond, 
Don and Judy Rogers 
 
The meeting came to order @2:00pm  
 
The meeting with Tim Redmond was to discuss the rebutting of the Oil Mill Cemetery granite stone 
wall that is located on River Road very close to the road that is heavily travelled by 18 wheeled gravel 
trucks daily. 
 
Mr. Redmond asked us what exactly we are planning to do at this site. Robert Gordon presented what 
we had in mind.  He asked Tim Redmond if he and his men could help us dig the 245 foot ditch 3-4 
feet deep.  We had planned maybe using 8x8x2 cement blocks but Robert thought it would take a lot 
more time to set them up.  Robert said he would build the forms for the concrete base for wall.  The 
concrete company could come and pour cement which would be a lot faster than us trying to set all 
those blocks in place.  This means less time closing down one lane.  
 
We need to address traffic control on this road with the Police and Highway Departments.  Janet will 
set up meeting with Selectmen with Trim Redmond to get project approval and all traffic issues 
addressed. 
 
We also have drainage problems within cemetery walls which we will be taking care of when we do 
the wall.  It was a great meeting.  Andrew Spielberger spoke about what he needed for time to set the 
wall.  Thanks to all of you. 
 
The Trustees left Mr. Redmond’s office to continue our Cemetery meeting in the Conservation Room 
of the Town Office Building.  
 
The minutes of the December meeting were read and accepted by all.  There was no meeting in 
January 2012.  Don and Judy Rogers had asked to be on our agenda. 
 
Don Rogers said that Dale Purington who has worked with him many years as grave digger and 
helping with burials wants to retire.  Don said that he and Judy would like someone to replace Dale and 
he has spoken to Mr. Mark Hubbard from Dignified Lawn Care who has done many burials for 
Hillside Cemetery a primate cemetery.  Mr. Hubbard said he would also cover for Judy and Don if they 
are away for a few days with sales of lots and burials at all cemeteries.   
 
We approved their request.  They will now notify the Selectmen. 
   
Meeting adjourned at 3:36 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Janet Brown, Secretary 
 


